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Many people relate Sundays to relaxing, watching sports, going to car 
shows, or staying in the AC during the dog days of summer.  But some of 
us (crazy?) people like to work on cars and get dirty, which is what 11 of us 
did during our DIY day at Craftsman Autocare!  It was a hot day but having 
access to lifts and professionals at Craftsman Auto made it a nice day to do 
some car work. 

As our breakfast quality control tech, Dick Ham-
maker started out by making sure the doughnuts 
and coffee were up to club standards.  Once we 
reviewed the work to be done and what lifts were 
appropriate, we got to work.  Some simply wanted 
to look under their cars and get an idea of what 
needed to be done and others took advantage of 
having a lift to do more extensive work.  Kris 
McCandless won the “Take advantage of every 
minute of lift time” award by replacing all his 
brake pads and rotors and removing the brake 
cooling ducts using every bit of time allowed.  The 
only thing that held him back from receiving the 
“Are you out of your mind?” Award was not being 
able to bleed his brakes due to stuck bleeder valves. Sorry, Kris, 
better luck next year. [Editor’s note: Kris would have been there till 

Sunday night if not for the 
diligent caliper cleaning 
and rotor-mounting capa-
bilities of THE BEST DIY 
HELPER, Ruth Baumert!] 

I was a close second to 
that award by wanting to 
replace the lowering bolts 
and putting the suspension 
back to stock height, but I 
couldn’t find the stock 
bolts, so I settled for an oil 
change and resurfacing 
my rotors (exciting, I 
know!). I did help as many 
as I could but failed Ferrel Cook by not being able to lower his C6 as 
we couldn’t get the bolts to turn.    
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Even with head-tech-in-training Steve Titus’ expertise, they still wouldn’t budge so 
it will have to wait until the next time when we have a vat of liquid wrench at our 
disposal. 
 
We also had many successes from replacing headlights with very rusty screws, a 
coolant flush, installing permanent lifting pucks, tightening front splitters and mak-
ing sure brake lines aren’t leaking (always a good thing to check).  All in all, it end-
ed up being a very productive and rewarding day as evidenced by Ruth’s self-
portrait entitled “Is there any dirt on my face?”  Many thanks to Craftsman Auto for 
allowing us to use their facility and especially Andrew, Micah, and Logan for all 
their help.  [Ed Note: I don't know about you all, but Ruth is downright scary looking in this photo!] 
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THE PRESIDENT’S CORNER—AUGUST 2023  

George Durk (C74LIFE) 
NVCC President 
President@nvcorvetteclub.com 

Enjoy those miles of smiles! 

Wow – we’re rounding the corner on the last leg of summer. That means all roads lead to Carlisle! 
The folks at Carlisle have instituted a few changes this year. The first is the recognition of a Club 
Champion for the event and Jim McKay will be receiving the honors this year. The ceremony begins 
with a Parade of Champions at 12:30 on Saturday. Per Carlisle, “Each Champion will be directed to 
the front of the stage where we will announce your name, club name and why you were chosen.  You 
will also be presented with a very special gift recognizing your achievement.  This is a great photo op 
so please encourage your club and friends to attend and snap some pictures!” If the exhaust compe-
tition last year is any indicator, I’m sure NVCC will be the dominant cheering club! Secondly, the Car-
lisle event organizers are instituting a special award to the club with the best decorated tent. That’s 
all our GBM Hawaiian Luau organizer, Carol Caporossi, needed to hear. She, along with the Carlisle 
planning team, have some great ideas to jazz up our tent for the competition. 

 

Speaking of the July GBM, thanks all for attending our Sunday morning meeting brunch. Everything 
seemed to unfold quite smoothly. Good weather, enough tent shade, relaxing Hawaiian music in the 
background, plenty of camaraderie to enjoy with those breakfast burritos, donuts, coffee, and fruit. 
Carol and Paul Caporossi were the planners and drivers of the event and did a superb job pulling it 
off again. A huge and heartfelt thanks to Paul and Carol and all who assisted in setup and break-
down. Between the car shows, Cars and Cannolis, movie night and outdoor GBMs, Paul and Carol 
are, deservedly, the go-to event organizer superstars for the club. We’re already discussing our next 
outdoor GBM event with Pohanka. The one big improvement for next time will be to have parking 
next to the Club tent. How about we have a Best of GBM Corvette award for our outdoor GBMs? The 
winner gets 2 free 50/50 tickets. Like it? 

 

It is with a heavy heart to convey the passing of long-time member Tab Tabellario. When I joined the 
Club in 2014, Tab was one of the first members I talked to. His friendly and easy-going demeanor 
was magnetic. And, oh the wit! Tab always had the Club chuckling at GBMs. He was the Club’s 
Store Manager for the longest time and conducted our 50/50s. A little tidbit about Tab – we were talk-
ing at the 50th anniversary party, reminiscing and all decked-out in our 1969 garb, and Tab shared he 
attended Woodstock! Tab will be greatly missed. Although, due to health, he was not active in his 
final years, both Tab and his wife, Marge, were dedicated members. He loved his 2005 Black Coupe 
and made no qualms about being a slow poke! Our deepest condolences to Marge. 

mailto:President@nvcorvetteclub.com
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Our packing for this trip was different than the Caribbean 
cruises. Our group of 16 people had sweaters and jackets and 
hiking boots, gloves, and scarfs! In the long run, our suitcase 
loads could have been lightened. The weather was fantastic 
with the Icelandic and Norwegian summer being quite pleas-
ant. By the time we got to Amsterdam and London, it was 
shorts weather!  

As always, it’s great to spend more than lunch with friends as 
extended conversations give opportunities to talk about a lot 
of interests plus just enjoy a new adventure together. The Ice-
land and Norway scenery was “as promised”: AMAZING.  Our 
Reykjavik hotel gave us a great starting point to enjoy the city 
and be ready for our pre-cruise excursion day.  Finding good 
food and beverages was easy.  Another stop in Iceland saw 
members go on twisty mountain roads, or possibly enjoy a dog 
sled team visit! The fjords and glacier-cut mountains in Nor-
way were majestic, especially on one tram ride to a mountain 
top to get a spectacular 360° view.  

Amsterdam allowed for city or coun-
tryside visits.  Some of us went 
to “windmill country”. The visit includ-
ed a stop at a wooden shoe-making 
operation, and then we stopped in a 
small village that had the best fish and 
chips on the planet! 

London was post cruise for 12 of us 
and the one and a half days was not 
enough!!! It gave those of us who were visiting for the first time a good rea-
son to go back. In particular, I got to enjoy the Churchill War Room bun-
ker.  When you study and look at 
history and end up being able to 
visit this area, you cannot imagine 

that much of the effort that went into winning World War II came 
from the small area and the heroes in it. 
 
As all of you know, I could go on for pages! But in addition to the 
fact that it was just an incredibly wonderful trip, I will also say that 
we had a chance to experience a number of birthdays, including 
Bob Shoemaker, Bill Kolster, Josie McMahon and Susan Kolster. And, 
there was a piece of cake for Rita Mars to enjoy in honor of husband 
Rich’s August 3 birthday.  Next time, we will twist his arm to go, so he can celebrate in person.                

‘GLASS GAZETTE 

NVCC CRUISES ICELAND - NORWAY - AMSTERDAM - LONDON 

WORDS BY BOB DEVERY; PICS BY BOB DEVERY, DOREEN KINASHI, RITA MARS 
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GOODY BAGS FOR KIDS IN THE HOSPITAL 

BY: KAREN SHOEMAKER 
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NVCC's Tent at Corvettes at Carlisle, 2023 
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NATIONAL CORVETTE MUSEUM 
By:  NCM Master Ambassador Dick Hammaker 
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New Corvette Plant Manager (cont'd) 
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Waters' Trip to Alaska with NCM's MiM at Sea! 



 

 

PAGE 19 ‘GLASS GAZETTE 



 

 

PAGE 20 ‘GLASS GAZETTE 

  



 

 

PAGE 21 ‘GLASS GAZETTE 



 

 

PAGE 22 
 

 
‘GLASS GAZETTE 

The Masked Singer?? The Masked Singer?? 

Alex’s Red Cabin 
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                                  NVCC 2023 Activities Calendar 
                                                Dates are subject to change. 

MONTHLY EVENTS 

4th Tuesday monthly, January through November: General Business Meetings (GBMs) 
Start time 7:30 pm.  Breakfast GBM twice a year. 

2nd Tuesday of each month: NVCC Council Business Meetings at 7:00 pm. 
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August 2023 Report 
As of August 14, we have 178 members and 23 prospective members. 

Welcome New Members: 

Lee, Thomas & Mahaffey, Yun – White 2021 
Staley, Chris & Ravileen – Red 1987 

 

 

Please Note:  In order to become a full voting member of NVCC, our by-laws require Pro-
spective Members to attend one General Business Meeting (GBM) and one club event within 
four months of submitting your application and application fee.  Monthly GBMs can be attend-
ed in-person or via Zoom. 
 
If you are a Prospective Member, have fulfilled your membership requirements, but have not 
received an invitation to join as a full member, please send me an email stating the GBM date 
and club event date that you attended.  membership@nvcorvetteclub.com 
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MEMBERSHIP CORNER 

Joanna McCandless 

Prospective Members Corvettes Joined 

Angeles, Ray 1992 06/12/23 

Barrett, Reed 2017 Z06 05/31/23 

Barth, Thomas 2019 ZR1 05/25/23 

Berge, Chuck & Fredi 1969 & 2001 01/11/23 

Boswell, Nick 2023 Z51 06/14/23 

Breslin, Will Black 1976 06/04/23 

Brymer, Todd & Jenny 2000 Magnetic Red Coupe 07/15/23 

Enright, Grant 2023 06/20/23 

Gupta, Varun 2023 Z51 Coupe 05/28/23 

LoPresti, Tom & Susan 2019 Grand Sport 07/04/23 

Nahlah, Esam Red 2023 06/04/23 

Nalls, William Mille Miglia Red 1973 06/04/23 

Owens, David 2022 06/20/23 

Palau-Hernandez, Wilfredo 2023 Z06 Coupe 04/19/23 

Saltzman, Matthew 2020 04/28/23 

Sullivan, Kyle 2010 Z06 05/06/23 

Tackels, Richard & Spargo, Judy 2002 02/07/23 

Wieczorek, Rich Cortez Silver 1969 10/02/23 

Wilks, Kimberly Blue & Silver 2017 Stingray 10/02/23 

mailto:membership@nvcorvetteclub.com
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NEW RIDES 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Jeff Eckhaus just took delivery of this 2023 Rapid Blue Z06 Convertible 
 
 

Do you have a new or "new to you" Corvette?  Did you say good-bye to another Corvette to make 
room for the new one?  Send me an email with any updates to your collection so I can keep the Club's 
database current.  Also, please send any address, phone, or email changes to me so I can keep your pro-

file record current. AND send a picture of the new addition for the newsletter!   

membership@nvcorvetteclub.com 
 

 
REMINDER:  

Be sure to order your Club Spirit Wear! We’ve got shirts, jackets, vests, hats, bags,  
kid’s attire, etc. There’s something for everyone! Here’s the link.... 

https://nvcorvetteclub.itemorder.com/shop/sale 
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Meeting Called to Order at 11:15am 
Number of attendees: 45, there was no Zoom connection; 9 new members 
Officers present: George Durk (President) and Paul Caporossi (Officer-at-Large) 
 - Paul filled in for Secretary 
Council Members Present: Kris McCandless, Dick Hammaker, Bob Shoemaker,  
Doreen Kinashi, Rob Yevoli, Paul Benish, John Palmgren, and Lauri Stevens 
 
INTRODUCTIONS 
 
Five new members / prospective members introduced themselves to the group: Ken & Norma Lally, Dave 
Owens, Chris & Ravileen Staley, Tom & Susan LoPresti, and Tom & Kim Horan. 
Current members introduced themselves - this hasn't been done at a GBM in a while. 
 
OFFICER REPORTS 
 
President: George Durk 
Discussed the club's ongoing copyright infringement problem from using a copyrighted comic strip in a 
newsletter. The issue has escalated to the point where the club has been contacted by an attorney. Glen 
Wainer (club member) has offered to represent the club pro-bono. 
Discussed the club incorporation status as a non-profit organization. NVCC is currently formed as a for-
profit corporation and the issue was discovered last year. The club needs to be a non-profit organization. 
Per attorney recommendation, a new non-profit club organization was formed, and we will transition over to 
the new organization by October. The new organization’s fiscal year will be from April 1 through March 31. 
The new club's official name is the Corvette Club of Northern Virginia; but we'll still use the old name, North-
ern Virginia Corvette Club. There will not be any impact to web pages or emails. The old club will continue 
to remain for a year or two before dissolving. 
George congratulated Kris McCandless for taking over as the club newsletter editor. 
George discussed Kris' transition from Secretary to editor and Ruth Baumert's role as secretary. George 
suggested we have a special election at the next GBM for secretary. As per the club bylaws, an announce-
ment is needed 7 days before in the club's newsletter. George asked Kris to include this announcement in 
the next newsletter. No formal vote was taken, but all in attendance agreed on the special election. 
The club currently has 172 members and almost 200 members including prospective members. 
 
Officer-at-Large: Paul Caporossi 
Asked for a round of applause for Carol Caporossi for organizing the luau brunch. 
Discussed the fall Cars & Cannolis schedule on Sunday Sept 10 and Sunday Oct 29. The October event will 

be Halloween-themed with costumes and car decorations. 
 
COUNCIL MEMBER REPORTS 
 
Newsletter/Rallye Chair: Kris McCandless 
Discussed the annual picnic at Anderson's farm on Sept 24, encouraged new members to come - Kris had 
an interesting antidotal story about GPS navigation and mud-slide Mike. 
Kris provided details for the NVCC annual Fall Rallye on Oct 1. It will include a Rallye and poker high and 
low hands. Participants can do all or any part of the Rallye, high-low poker, or just the drive. The Rallye 
starts at Pohanka and will end at Blue Ridge Seafood in Gainesville. 
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NVCC GENERAL BUSINESS MEETING MINUTES 
JULY 23, 2023 - BY :  PAUL CAPOROSSI ,  OFFICER-AT-LARGE 
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Head Tech: Paul Benish 
Discussed this year’s DIY Day at Craftsman’s Auto in Sterling on August 13 from 9:00am to 2:00pm. It’s a 
good opportunity to "get your hands dirty" or to just get a look under the hood. Planning for lunch catering is 
still TBD. 
 
NCM Ambassador: Dick Hammaker 
Dick covered the National Corvette Museum's 28th anniversary. He asked who was not an NCM member 
and gave out two complementary NCM magazines to prospective museum members. 
 
Social Chair: Doreen Kinashi 
-Introduced herself as the Social Chair 
-Karen Shoemaker provided an update on the club's canceled day camp parade at Horizon Camp for chil-
dren with cancer. A lot of time and effort, and generous contributions by club members, were invested in 
preparing goodie-bags for the kids. Karen decided to donate the bags to the Fairfax INOVA Children's Hos-
pital. The donations were greatly appreciated by the staff. Karen suggested we do something next year for a 
local hospital. No formal vote was taken, but all in attendance agreed - great work Karen. 
-Vicki provided an update and a short background on "Corvettes at Carlisle" on August 24th through 26th. 
There are still a few "places" left for any potential late-comers. Jim McKay is the Event Chair but was not at 
the GBM to provide the update. 
-Bob discussed participating in the interment at Quantico National Cemetery for four WWI/WWWII veterans 
with a Harley Davidson escort. 
Discussed upcoming travel events he's planning and reminded members that he donates a portion of club 
member travel bookings to the NVCC - very generous of Bob. 
Discussed planning a fall outing to Charles Town race track - date and details still TBD, but probably some-
time in October. 
Bob decided to cancel the late fall cruise (normally around Dec 5th) because of conflicts with Vicki Hulick's 
end-of-year open house party. 
 
50/50 RAFFLE 
 
A 50/50 raffle was held at the combined Luau and GBM. The pot total was $260. Yas Kinashi won the $130 
prize. 
 
TRIVIA 
 
1. When was the first year that fuel injection was available on the Corvette? 1957 - Monica Hornauer 
2. In 1962, what engine replaced the 283? 327 - Dave Koluder 
3. What was the first year a Corvette was available with side pipes? 1966 – Bob Meyer 
4. What year did side-pipes come back to the Corvette? 1969 - Carol Caporossi & David Fields 
5. What was the first year a Corvette participated in the 24-hours at Lemans? 1960 – Bob Devery 
6. (Extra Credit) What is the longest running production of a passenger car? 
Two answers Corvette –  Ken Lally 
But there was a discrepancy in the definition of a passenger car, the Suburban has been in production  
longer – Bob Shoemaker 
 
TECH TALK 
The meeting ended with a tech talk about recommended oil and can the oil life gauge be trusted.  
 
Meeting Adjourned at: 12:30pm 
 
Paul Caporossi, Officer-at-Large 
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Dear NVCC,  
 
As you may know, 2023 Elected Secretary, Kris McCandless, has taken on the Newsletter Editor role and Ruth 
Baumert graciously agreed to help Kris in the officer role of Acting Secretary since April. Thankfully, Ruth has agreed to 
accept the nomination of Club Secretary for the remainder of our calendar year.   
 
Therefore, in accordance with Article VI.1.C of the Northern Virginia Corvette Club By-Laws, please be advised that a 
Special Election will be conducted at the August 22, 2023 GBM at Pohanka Chevrolet, or via Zoom, at 7:30 pm, or 
soon thereafter, to officially elect Ruth Baumert as Secretary for the remainder of the Club's calendar year. 
 
Best regards, 
 
George Durk 
President, Northern Virginia Corvette Club 
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REMEMBERING JAMES FRANK (TAB) TABELLARIO 
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      TAB 
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The ‘Glass Gazette is a monthly magazine of the Northern Virginia Corvette Club.   

Permission to reprint any material included herein is granted provided full credit is given to The ‘Glass Gazette and its authors. 
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Post Office Box 3458 

McLean, VA  22103 
 

www.nvcorvetteclub.com 

 

https://www.facebook.com/
nvcorvetteclub  

 

https://www.flickr.com/photos/
nvcorvetteclub/albums 

 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/
NVCCClassifieds/   

 

https://twitter.com/nvcorvetteclub 

 

https://www.instagram.com/

MANY THANKS TO OUR SPONSOR 

FINAL  THOUGHT 
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